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NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER 2019
General
· Membership is now closed for the current season.
· When requested for identification on club waters your signed membership card plus your photo ID card must be produced and shown to the bailiff.
Stanborough Lake

· CEFAS have confirmed that the KHV disease is present at Stanborough Lake. As a result we were told to close the fishery immediately and it will remain closed until they give us the all clear. We are hopeful that we can reopen the lake for fishing in mid November.

· We are required to place dip tanks around the lake and these must be used for nets and unhooking mats.
· The carp charity match which took place between 6th and 8th September was a great success with 1781 lbs caught in 45 hours.

DeHavilland Lake, Colney Heath

· The lease for this fishery is finally ready for signature. This will be a members’ only water but hopefully night fishing will be available to members at the same rate as Stanborough Lake.
· A lot of work has already been done on platforms and bridges by the Head Bailiff and his helpers.
Holwell Court Lake
· The water levels at this fishery are extremely low. We have closed the fishery on the advice of the EA. This was done mainly to protect the fish stocks and the Club are working hard to resolve this problem.
· Hopefully a borehole will be sunk in the near future. Unfortunately this will be a very expensive exercise. 
· We are looking to introduce night fishing for members at the same rate as Stanborough Lake.
Holwell Hyde Lake

· Similarly, the water levels at this fishery are also very low. We are in contact with our Landlords to try and remedy the situation and renegotiate the current lease.
Fairlands Valley Park

· Has been fishing well over the summer months with good catches of carp at night and good bags of silver fish too.

· The lease is due for renewal early next year.

Please look after our fisheries. Littering is prohibited and offenders could face the ultimate sanction of loss of membership. Bag it up and take it home!!!!!
Editors: Mick Pestle and Denis Jakes.
